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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November, 24, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Michael Giordano Jr.

Barbara Habeeb







Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

Janice G. Allen, Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Gloria Pflueger, Borough Clerk


ABSENT:


Council Member:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Righetti.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2007.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 27, 2007 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


SWEARING IN BY THE MAYOR:


Mayor Allen administered the Oath of Office to Jeffrey A. Meyer as Firefighter/EMT in the North Plainfield Fire Department.


Council President Stabile called for a recess at 7:44 p.m. and reconvened the meeting at 7:50 p.m. with all council members present at the beginning of the meeting still present.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  


Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, suggested that Somerset County be approached for a possible purchase of the Villa Maria property as a park as the last piece of open space in the Borough.


Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, remarked on the land development ordinance for builders, suggesting that legislation be enacted to assure that all taxes are brought current and paid before work is allowed to commence.  Mr. Bernstein replied that the suggested legislation appears on tonight’s agenda.  Further, Mr. Fowler commented on vacancies to be filled on the Board of Adjustment, then added that he looked forward to action on the commercial vehicle ordinance.


NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Presentation by Elsie Jenkins, Wellness/Membership Director of the Plainfield Area YMCA  – F.S.S.   Also present was John Tilli, Senior Program Director.  He advised that the Borough is one of the YMCA’s service areas, is the only one in Somerset County being served by the Union-County based Y, and they are now providing a variety of services never before offered.  There is a homeless shelter, foster care, after-school program, a swimming pool, sophisticated camp and youth center as well as an outdoor program and summer program. North Plainfield youth are now being bussed to the Y for a variety of programs.  Ms. Jenkins reminded that the Y provides preventive care with wellness for one and all.  


Mrs. Forbes asked about the Y’s appeal to seniors and fees being charged.  Ms. Jenkins discussed the Silver Sneakers program and how the fees might be defrayed or waived.  


Ms. Habeeb asked about the after-school program, and Mr. Tilli explained that it is fee- and tuition-based with transportation available.


Mrs. Forbes advised that if the Y could get specific information to her that she would get it directly to the Borough seniors. 


Mr. Righetti asked about direct outreach by the Y to Borough seniors in the form of chair aerobics.   Ms. Jenkins explained that a similar weekly program is already in place with South Plainfield seniors and there was a good possibility of organizing the same for North Plainfield.    

2. 
Add an Historic Preservation Element to the Borough Master Plan – R.E.H.  Mr. Bernstein explained that such an addition to the Master Plan would have to originate with the Planning Board.  As a matter of protocol, the suggestion regarding same could be made through Messrs. Hollod or Righetti.  It is, then, a matter for the Planning Board, since it is within their purview.

3.
Ordinance mandating that a builder or property owner must have his property taxes paid before applying for a permit to build  –  B,H.  Mr. Habeeb discussed the possibility of bringing forward an ordinance that would address the issue.  She referred the topic to Mr. Bernstein who replied that so long as the applicant had paid his or her taxes, it could be made a condition for certification of completeness before the boards.  Ms. Habeeb referenced comments from the Assessor, that even if an appeal were filed, the applicant would need to continue paying their taxes until the appeal is settled.  Mr. Bernstein replied that they would have to pay one quarter.  In an exemption case, they would not be required to pay.  A regular property owner would have to pay the first quarter.  He added that details could be found under tax court cases in Title 54.  

4.
Amended Sign Ordinance – F.S.S.  The Council President referenced the recent joint meeting of the Council, saying that the sign ordinance was discussed, and there would be updates to the ordinance.


PUBLIC COMMENT:


Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, discussing the commercial vehicle ordinance, said that he had observed more business being conducted illegally from residences associated with such vehicles.  He called for a referendum in the event that there is any change contemplated to the ordinance.  


Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, endorsed the ordinances that had apparently originated from prior discussion at joint meetings involving the Borough Council.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:

Mrs. Forbes commented on School Board activities, reporting on discussions at the recent meeting of the Board.   A presentation was heard regarding the state’s expectations of local school boards’ responsibilities to local children that are domiciled in the town in question.  

Mr. Stabile reminded of the Santa arrival at the firehouse on Sunday.    

Motion to adjourn by Ms. Habeeb, seconded by Mr. Giordano and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.
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